COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

Date: April 29, 2013

To: Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic,

From: Frederick J. Bau, Department of Labor Relations

RE: Ratification of the 2013 Memorandum of Agreement between Milwaukee County and the

Technicians, Engineers and Architects of Milwaukee County

Milwaukee County has reached an understanding with the bargaining team for the Technicians, Engineers and Architects of Milwaukee County that establishes a memorandum of agreement for 2013.

I am requesting that this item be placed on the next agenda for the meeting of Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee as an action item. If the Committee would like to meet in closed session to discuss the changes first, please request that the Committee make appropriate arrangements when noticing the meeting.

The following documents will be provided to the Committees for their review:

- 1) The Tentative Agreement between the County and the Union;
- 2) A Union notification that the MOA was ratified by the membership;
- 3) A draft Resolution approving the MOA, this will also be provided electronically to the appropriate committee clerk;
- 4) The Office of the Comptroller is preparing a fiscal note, which will be reviewed by the Audit Division and County Board Staff. The finalized fiscal note will be sent to the Committees by Office of the Comptroller as soon as it is completed.

If you have any questions, please call me at 223-1933.

cc: County Board of Supervisors
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive
Scott Manske, Comptroller
Jerome Heer, Director, Audit Division
Don Tyler, Director, Dept. of Administrative Services
Kerry Mitchell, Director of Human Resources
Kimberly Walker, Corporation Counsel
Josh Fudge, Interim Fiscal & Budget Administrator
Stephen Cady, County Board Staff
Carol Mueller, Personnel, Finance and Audit Committee Clerk